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EXECUTIVE SUMMARY

There were no odor reports in the month of March.

A new drive was installed on secondary clarifier #1. The old drive was worn and kept tripping

the breaker.

A new valve was installed at station #1 for the wetwell by-pass. The by-pass line at station 9 was

tested for operability.

Plant water pump #1 has been removed from service for repair. The motor needs to be rewound

and the mechanical seal replaced.

A new transducer has been installed in the interceptor at station 6 so that the level can be

monitored.

Flow meters in the plant have received annual calibration.

The SCADA project is almost complete the final punch list has been issued and work is being

completed.

There were three storm events in March, two of which required flow diversion at pumping

stations. March 13 to 15, 6.96 inches of rain fell, requiring us to set up a pump at station 9 and

divert flow to prevent damage to houses. March 22 to 23, 1.77 inches of rain, stations went into

high wetwell alarm but no diversion was required. March 29 to 31, 5.77 inches of rain, which

required flow diversion from station 4 which had one pump available and station 9 which had

two pumps available but was unable to keep up with the inflow.


